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DRAFT

Council Authorized Investigation – Restrictions
• This interim update is subject to the limitations in scope as described herein.
• This document was prepared and intended as a draft interim update, which was provided to Brampton City Council on September 15, 2021 and reflects status and 

findings as of that date. Deloitte was instructed to conclude its investigation during this meeting, and finalize our findings in an investigative report. Deloitte 
issued a final report in respect of this investigation to the City of Brampton on September 28, 2021, which supersedes this interim update.

• This interim update is not intended for general circulation or publication, nor is it to be reproduced for any other purpose other than for the exclusive use of the City, 
without our prior express written permission in each specific instance. We do not assume any responsibility for losses suffered by any party as a result of circulation, 
publication, or reproduction of this report contrary to the provisions of this paragraph. 

• This work was not designed to identify all circumstances of inappropriate behavior or other irregularities, if any, which may exist. For the purposes of this interim 
update, we have had to assume that the documents or other information disclosed to us is reliable, accurate and complete. 

• Our interim update is confidential and is prepared at the request of the City. We express no opinion as to whether the information presented in this document is 
sufficient to establish civil or criminal wrongdoing, as only a court can determine these matters.

• This interim update is based on information in our possession as at the date of this document. We reserve the right to review all findings, calculations and conclusions 
included or referred to in our interim update and, if we consider it necessary, to revise this document if any information is provided subsequent to the date of this 
document.

• Our work does not constitute an audit as defined by CPA Canada. Consequently, said work and the resulting update do not constitute an auditor’s opinion nor do they 
represent such an opinion in any way. Further, our work cannot be used to provide assurance that it revealed all errors, omissions or irregularities.

• This interim update was based on information, documents, interview statements and explanations that have been provided to us and, therefore, the validity of our 
conclusions rely on the integrity of such information.

• We reserve the right, but will be under no obligation, to review this document, and if we consider it necessary, to revise this document in light of any information 
which becomes known to us after the date of this document.








